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Deputy Erin McGreehan 

Dail Éireann 

Leinster House  

Kildare Street 

Dublin 2 

04th June 2025 

RE: PQ ref 20006/25 To ask the Minister for Health for an update on the primary healthcare centre 
in Dundalk ( the former Carroll Village Shopping Centre, The Long Walk, Demesne, Dundalk, 
County Louth) and the expected commencement date for construction. 

Dear Deputy McGreehan, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response.  I have examined the matter and outlined the position as follows. 

A Design team meeting last week reviewed feedback from the FSC consultants on the proposed 

changes tabled recently by service. The developer will circulate a revised programme in the coming 

weeks but is indicating that the project remains on target for works to commence during Q4 2025. 

Yours sincerely, 

Gerry Tully  

Capital & Estates Manager 

Dublin North East 


